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PENTECOST 

Special Festival Sunday, June 5. 

The Spirit will be in FULL FORCE! 

There is a special role for children.  

Children, please come to Sunday 
School to get ready and learn your 
parts. Please join us for this joyful  

celebration! 

JUNE 2022 
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PASTOR’S PAGE 

Thank you!  
 

Thank you for your participation in worship. 

Thank you for singing. 

Thank you for all the volunteer hours that you give. 

Thank you for your financial support that says all that is done is important and makes a difference in your 

life and the lives of others. 

Thank you for your doubts and your questions. 

Thank you for not leaving your church over differences that ultimately do not separate us.  

Thank you for bringing babies and children to worship, Sunday school and activities as you fulfill your  

baptismal promises. 

Thank you to all those who come to Bible study and Sunday school. 

Thank you to all who teach, and cook, and serve, and mow and so much more.  

Thank you to the children for their laughter and noise. 

 

The list can go on and on.  This is a wonderful community, and we have a great deal for which to give 

thanks. Let us continue to be church together giving thanks to GOD for all these blessings, all these gifts, all 

these responsibilities.   

 



 3 

ST. ANDREW’S LUTHERAN CHURCH   JUNE 2022 NEWSLETTER 

INTERN CORNER 

Grace and peace to you all here in the community of St. Andrew’s as my journey with you continues.  

Internship continues to go well. My first big news is that I have finished the semester! I finished with a pass 

for Urban Columbia and an A in my preaching class. I have filled in for Pastor Trump, teaching Bible study a  

couple of times for both the Monday morning class and the Wednesday evening class. Coming up now for me 

is a chance to teach both the youth and kids. I look forward to the experience. May 7th, I attended a meeting to 

discuss the future of the Kairos prison ministry. Unfortunately, the institutions are still closed due to COVID, 

but who knows what the future may hold. What I did get from the meeting was the chance to talk with others 

with a passion for ministry to the incarcerated and had some fruitful conversation with both a prison chaplain 

and a formerly incarcerated person. What really struck me was the fact that the topic of cookies changing lives 

resurfaced frequently. Even in what seems to be something so little, God works and moves to reconcile. What 

a blessing you are for the ministry of baking and giving. I have been working to spark interest in this summer’s 

Dramarama, reaching out to Christ Mission through Reverend Cannon, Serve and Connect in Columbia,  

Koinonia of Columbia, Building Better Communities of Columbia, and Living Springs Lutheran. Being aware 

that for some transportation is an issue, I am also looking into possibly being able to use shuttles a couple of 

these organizations possess. In addition to this, I am looking into a water themed service project that will occur 

during VBS, and will be taking larger role in visitations. 

 

Outside of St. Andrew’s, I have been working closely with Reverend Cannon, as Stacey is slowly  

starting to look at taking her social ministry closer to home in Irmo. Through Reverend Cannon, I have been 

introduced to Reverend Murray who pastors God’s Church of Deliverance. He also heads Destiny House, an 

organization with a few properties that house recently released peoples. It may be that through this connection 

that I will be able to have opportunities to serve as a volunteer prison chaplain. Prayers for that to open would 

be appreciated. With Reverend Cannon, I will be looking at two ideas for ministry. One would be to take  

Celebrate Recovery into Destiny House. For those who may not be familiar with the program, Celebrate  

Recovery is a 12-step recovery program. I am also going to focused on a program called Never Ending Soup, 

which takes unused food and makes it into…well…soup that is used to feed those with food crises. In addition 

to all that, I have taken it upon myself to volunteer with Koinonia, centered in the Eau Claire area and is next 

door to the seminary. Currently I am volunteering as I can with the after-school programs and plan to assist 

with their Freedom School once my internship is over.  

 

This internship has been such a great experience. I enjoy worshipping alongside this fantastic and  

welcoming community here at St. Andrew’s and I appreciate you. I was going to add something about  

appreciating your (fill in the blank) but I appreciate you. Period. You are such a great community. I look  

forward to where the next leg of the journey leads me and to where God is leading me. I feel like I am growing 

so much and thank you all for helping me to grow along the way. May the Lord continue to bless the  

wonderful things that are going on here as you joyfully join the mission of God. 

   

 

—Stephen Abbott   
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DESTINY HOUSE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

And the greatest of these is love...  

DONATION DRIVE FOR DESTINY HOUSE 

Destiny House is a ministry that provides housing for those transitioning from prison back to society. They 

serve 24 men at one location with 4 other properties and are always looking for supplies and material needs 

to aid those that they serve. 

 

Requested items needed: 

Non-perishable food 

Men’s clothing, all sizes needed 

Men’s shoes, all sizes needed 

Men’s hygiene products 

New underwear and socks 

Washing machine (if you would like to donate funds toward this, please designate it to the Pastor’s Fund) 

or if you have a used machine you would like to donate, that is welcomed 

 

The donation drive is being done in partnership with Christ Mission at Reformation Lutheran. 

Donations will be collected here at St. Andrew’s with the goal of dropping off the collected supplies on June 

17th. Thank you so much for anything you can give to this valuable ministry! 

 

Deadline for donations will be June 15th. 

—Stephen Abbott, Intern 
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KAREN BAPTIST CHURCH 

KAREN BAPTIST CHURCH is back with us. On Sunday afternoons the people of the Karen Baptist 

Church are once again using our sanctuary so that they can worship. We are so glad that this works out for all 

of us. Who are these people?  They are refugees fleeing persecution because they are a minority in Thailand. 

They came to us through the Lutheran Refugee Services. Many have stayed at our Welcome House.  
 

The Karen hill tribe in Thailand are the largest ethnic minority group, with an estimated population of around 

1,000,000.  They originated from Tibet, moving south to Myanmar and northern Thailand. Today, the Karen 

hill tribe live in proximity to areas alongside the Thai-Myanmar border such as; Mae Hong Son, Chiang Mai, 

Chiang Rai and some in central Thailand. 

 

Traditionally the Karen are animists, with a strong belief in the spirit world.  The most important, are the  

spirits of “Land and Water” who control the productivity of the land and call upon the rice to grow. Today as 

many as 30% of the Karen in Thailand, have been converted to Christianity by missionaries throughout the 

years.  For the converted, animism still plays an important part in village life though, with all villagers  

participating in spirit festivals. 

 

Karen villages are scattered across the countryside of northern Thailand. They can be found in just about every 

province and district in northern Thailand, such as Chiang Mai, Chiang Rai, Mae Hong Son. Traditionally, the 

Karen people prefer to dwell in mountainous highland areas. Many traditional villages can still be found in  

remote areas of Thailand, where the Karen still live in primitive conditions in bamboo stilt houses. 

 

The Karen are the only tribe in Thailand to own and work with elephants. They have a long standing history 

and relationship with elephants, who they used to work in the forests. They are famous as highly skilled  

mahouts, and in fact, most of the mahouts in the elephants camps in Chiang Mai today, are Karen hill tribe. 

 

Unfortunately, there is a war for freedom in Myanmar. It has become a religious war.  

 

“Educated Christians are at the forefront of the secessionist Karen movement. Christianity provides the  

ideological underpinning of Karen nationalism. At the same time, the camp provides a site for mobilization of 

young soldiers for the “revolution” of the Karen. This is why the camps provide dangerous sanctuaries: In  

various instances, Burmese military and DKBA soldiers were storming the camps, shelling the camps and 

burning houses and looking for KNLA-soldiers. Karen nationalism and Christianity are thus intimately  

intertwined, reinforcing each other. As Reverend Dr. Simon Saw, principle of Kawthoolei Maela Bible  

College puts it: “God’s plan is a mystery.” But in the refugee camp, “we can reorganize our people.” In  

addition, Reverend Simon notes that missionization in the refugee camp has been a big success for mission: 

Thousands of people have received the gospel. Moreover, the Karen Baptist convention has expanded all over 

the world as Karen refugees have been resettled in all countries that accept them. He shows me a poster with 

the numerical concentration of Karen communities in the United States, Canada, Australia, and Scandinavia,  

Netherlands. Reverend Simon notes that the leadership was looking forward to the dissolution of the camp  

after resettlement of the last refugee. Helas, new fighting and harsh poverty in Burma swept new waves of  

refugees into Thailand and into the camps. (Continued on next page) 
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KAREN BAPTIST CHURCH 

As many of the villages in the free-fire-zone have been forcibly relocated, burned or totally destroyed, the  

Karen refugees cannot return to their home villages to which they are emotionally attached. Two million  

refugees in Thailand and hundreds of thousands of displaced people in Karen state need to organize their  

survival and reproduction in a hostile environment. Education is used to instill Karen national values in the 

children and youth. Education holds the future alive. Without education, the refugees are degraded to a life of 

“animals” that are restricted to eating and sleeping. Education is also hold alive in the embattled Karen state in 

Burma. Activists in Mae Sariang coordinate the preparation of schoolbooks that are distributed by volunteers 

who cross the border by foot to distribute them among displaced people in mobile “displaced” schools.” 

 
(OpenEditions Journal, “Sacred Networks and Struggles among the Karen Baptists across the Thailand-Burma Border,  

Alexander Horstmann. p. 85-104, https://doi.org/10.4000/moussons.551) 

 

Anyone is welcome to come be a part of their worship on Sundays at 3:00 p.m.  

 

 

 

 

https://doi.org/10.4000/moussons.551
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FINANCE 

   

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

March 

 

2022 YTD   

  
Actual  Actual 

  

 
      

     Current and Benevolence Giving 
 

$39,607.77  $174,174.67 
  

     Expenses   $42,535.71                     $171,591.31   

     Expenses under (over) Giving  
$ (2,927.94)   $    2,583.36   

  
   

  

     Current and Benevolence Giving  $39,607.77  $174,174.67   

     Budget  $44,840.77    $183,163.08    

     Giving (under) over Budget  $ (5,233.00)   $  (8,98841) 

 

 

 
 

    
 

 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church  
Statement of Income and Expense  

April of Fiscal Year 2022  

COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS  

 

St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

May 12, 2022 Church Council meeting at SALC conference room 

 

*Anna Berger called the Council meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Devotions were led by Sandra. 

*The next meeting will be held on June 16, 2022 at 7:00pm at the church.  

* Council moved to discussion of approving the minutes. Brian offered the following corrections:  

- Presenters from last month’s meeting providing information about the capital campaign projects 

should be listed as “others present.” This includes Tom Bane, Tom Henry, and Ruth Lackstrom. 

- Property costs not to exceed $4,000 for lawn equipment needs to be taken from a specific line item – 

“ground maintenance”.  

Robbie motioned and John B. second that we approve the minutes from last meeting as amended. Council 

approved the minutes as amended. 

 

President’s Report, Pastor’s Report, Deacon’s Report, and Intern Report all submitted and accepted. 

 

TEAM REPORTS 

 

Children’s Ministry Team submitted a written report for the agenda. 

 

Financial report was submitted prior to the meeting and shared with council in the agenda packet. Brian 

gave a verbal review of the report.  (continued on next page) 
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS CONTINUED 

Property Team submitted a written report for the agenda.  

Robbie shared that the foundation crack estimate for repair is $3500.  

Landscaping on the Elm Abode side will be completed in about a week.  

Council discussed drainage problem by the lower door. Robbie is coordinating to see if that can be  

completed along with the other work that is being done on the foundation. 

Robbie is working on contacting the person to complete the work on the refugee house panel box. Beth 

Trump has secured grant money from Good Shepherd to cover some of this expense. 

 

Stewardship Team submitted a written report for the agenda.  

Pastor Trump explained that the stewardship drive will occur early this year (around August) in order to  

conclude prior to the Capital Campaign kick-off. 

 

Youth Team submitted a written report for the agenda.  

 

Social Ministry Team - Ingrid offered a verbal report.  

St. Andrew’s Family Promise host week is next week, and volunteers are invited to help with meals. Beth 

Trump has been elected to the Family Promise board. Steve Slice may plan a Family Promise information 

luncheon in the fall.  

A feeding the homeless event is scheduled for September 10th. More information about this event is  

forthcoming. 

Council discussed how much people enjoyed the projects during Inasmuch. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

Synod gathering – Sandra, Stephen, John T., Beth T. are planning to attend. Registration closes this week. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

Youth mission fund - Sandra mentioned that the “youth mission fund” currently has about $22,000 in it. 

This fund supports youth trips such as WOW, youth gatherings, etc. These funds have not been needed over 

the past couple of years, and therefore, the balance has grown quite a bit. Approximately $350 a month are 

being contributed to the fund. Council discussed possible approaches to this.  

 

Capital Campaign updates – The steering committee is meeting with along with members of the ask team 

and presentation team to focus the vision and language so that we have a clear consistent message. At this 

point, the group has discussed that our main message is “we gather” and we will connect all parts of the  

projects to the concept of gathering in community. After feedback council offered at our last meeting  

regarding carpeting design in the narthex plan, the architects working on the narthex design have been asked 

to offer alternative flooring/carpet ideas for consideration. 

 

We hope to have more details from the kitchen committee at June’s council meeting. 

 

Council closed in prayer led by Pastor Trump and adjourned at 7:53 p.m. 
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EDUCATION 

 SUNDAY SCHOOL CLASSES MEET AT 9:30 A.M. EACH SUNDAY 

Children and Youth Classes will break for the summer after June 12. 

ADULT CLASSES: 
Genesis/Connections Sunday school with Trent Shealy and Pastor Trump teaching WILL MEET OVER 

THE SUMMER, except when there are other activities such as a breakfast. 

 
Sojourners Class- Taught by Beth Trump, Jan and John Bass, and others. They use the Augsburg Bible 
Study series.  
 
Women's Class - This class is for women of all ages and is taught by Beth Mullins, Beth Trump and James 
Ann Sheley. Currently, they are studying the book of Acts. 
 
CHILDREN & YOUTH CLASSES: 
PreK-2nd Grade- This class meets in the first room on the left on the children's hallway. 
 
3rd-6th Grade - This class meets in the 2nd room on the left on the children's hallway. 
 
7th-12th Grade - This class meets in the Youth Room. 
 
DISCIPLES BIBLE STUDY...  
WILL BE TAKING A SUMMER BREAK.  There are just too many conflicts with folk so let’s gather again 
in August when we can go full steam ahead.  Maybe this will be a good time for YOU TO JOIN US!  We 

meet on Mondays at 11:00, and Wednesdays at 5:30 (also on Zoom).   
 

 
VBS JULY 17-21 
  
This year we will be remembering our baptism as we dive into The Water of Life! 
We will be learning water stories from the Bible and of course will wrap up the week with a 
water park party outside on Thursday night. Please register your children here. 
 

Volunteers are needed in a big way! Please contact Sandra Holland or Susie Derrick if you are ready to 
serve again or for the first time! 
 

DRAMARAMA 2022 

 

Develop stronger reading skills through drama for rising 6th through  

9th graders.  

 

When: June 13-24 ( Monday - Friday), 9:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. 

Where: St. Andrew’s Lutheran Fellowship Hall 

Lunch is provided. 

 

If viewing online, click the link below to print the online application, or go to  

salutheran.com to submit the application electronically 

Dramarama Application 

Contact the church office for a hard copy of the application. 

https://forms.gle/5DJANsQtKMyUrA318
mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
mailto:robbieandsusie@gmail.com
salutheran.com
file:///C:/Users/offic/OneDrive/Dramarama 2022/Application 2022 (2).doc
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YOUTH  

 
 

 

  

SUMMER OUTING 
When: June 16  
Where: US National Whitewater Center 
Details: Our big summer outing will be held at the US National Whitewater Center where we can enjoy  
whitewater rafting, ziplines, flatwater kayak and stand up paddle boarding, climbing wall, jumps, and ropes 
courses. Mark your calendars and look for details in an upcoming email.  
  

 
 
COOKOUT AT PT’S HOUSE  
When: June 28 at 6:00 p.m. 
Where: Pastor Trump’s House 
Details: Join us for a cookout, lawn games, and fellowship! This is a great opportunity 
to fellowship with your pastor and youth group friends over the summer. Please RSVP 
sholland@salutheran.com or pgibbons@salutheran.com 
  
  
 

 
 
WORSHIP AT GAMECOCK LUTHERAN 
When: June date TBD 
Where: 1702 Greene St. Columbia, SC 
Details: Ever wondered what college ministry looks like? This is your 
chance to find out! Pastor Jesse C-K and Gamecock Lutheran are 
opening their summer worship to ALL!  More information can be 

found at GamecockLutheran.com/summer 
 
 
 
 

 
 
YOUTH ROOM SPRUCE UP 
I am looking to spruce up the entertainment options in the youth room to give the youth an awesome place to 
hang out and fellowship together. If you have anything you’d like to donate that you think the youth would 
enjoy using please email me at pgibbons@salutheran.com 
 
Thank you in advance! 
Paige  

 

mailto:sholland@salutheran.com
mailto:pgibbons@salutheran.com
mailto:pgibbons@salutheran.com
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FELLOWSHIP/OPPORTUNITIES 

 

ALL BOOKED UP 

SALC Ladies Book Club 

Join in on the discussion on Friday, June 17th, at 7:00 p.m.  At the home of Kristine Thompson. 

We will be discussing the “coming-of-age” semi-autobiographical book,  

A TREE GROWS IN BROOKLYN, by Betty Smith, published in 1943. 
 

(Bring an appetizer or dessert to share) 

Come join the camaraderie, fun, and conversation. 

Questions? Contact Kristine Thompson at k_a_thompson1326@outlook.com  

IN THE MEANTIME  

This month we will meet at Steel Hands Brewery at 6 p.m. on Sunday, June 26. This 

gathering is for adults who like to talk about faith and life with their church friends. 

All are welcome! For more information, contact Deacon Sandra or Pastor Trump. 

Please join us! 

 

SUNDAY,  JUNE 26 

KAYAKING ON THE SALUDA RIVER for Luther League kids +  a parent. (Luther League kids are  

3rd-6th graders) This will be a guided kayaking trip, but we will need one parent for each child participating. 

The cost is $35 per person. If this doesn't work for your family's budget, please 

just pay what you can. Please let Deacon Holland know if you are planning to 

join us by Sunday, June 12 so that we can get a firm number to the kayaking  

company. The company we're using again this year is called Canoeing for 

Kids. It's a non-profit organization that uses proceeds to provide river  

experiences for kids who ordinarily wouldn't have the opportunity. We did this 

for the first time last year and it was so much fun! Hope you can join us. 

LUTHERAN MEN  will meet in the Fellowship Hall, Tuesday, 

June 14 for fellowship, and delicious food served by Special Chef 

David Britt! Join us! 

mailto:k_a_thompson1326@outlook.com
http://canoeingforkids.org/
http://canoeingforkids.org/
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YOUNG AT HEART 

Young at Heart enjoyed their tour of the SC Military Museum, following with lunch at Doc’s 

BBQ. 
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AROUND THE CHURCH 
 

REFUGEE WELCOME HOUSE Electrical Repair 

The electrical box had to be replaced at the Welcome House, which is expected to happen in an older home. 

However, we received a grant from Good Shepherd Lutheran for $1500 to help pay for this. Why is this  
important? It shows how we are not alone in working for the outcast and the refugees among us, those 
whom God has sent our way. We are part of a larger church. Lutheran Services Carolinas is in charge. Our 

Synod and the North Carolina Synod help. Other churches come and volunteer. It’s a team effort.  

YARD RENOVATIONS  

Finally, we cleaned up the Elm Abode side of the church. It had gotten so overgrown and had become almost 

impossible to maintain with volunteers. The goal is to make it open, inviting, and simple to care for with a 

mower and a blower. People can see the church!  Leaves will no longer be trapped under all those bushes.  

Sod is being planted. The sprinkler system is being repaired. We also believe this will help with security  

issues.  Down the road, plants can be put in if they are needed but for now we have a “clean slate.”   
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LUTHERAN WOMEN 

LUTHERAN WOMEN meet the first Wednesday of each month at 10:30 a.m. Please join us! 

Greetings to all our SC Women of the ELCA 

The SC WELCA Action Team is excited about our upcoming convention and our special project. We are  

developing an endowment fund for a nursing scholarship with Newberry College! 

 

This is an opportunity to grow and support our nurses long into the future.  Our goal is $10,000 and then  

continue to contribute to this fund for years to come through SC WELCA.  This would be a great time to honor 

a nurse by donating in their name to this nursing scholarship endowment fund! 

 

Please make checks payable to SC WELCA and we will send all the funds to Newberry College to establish the 

endowment! You can give your check to Sharon Berger and she can bring it to our convention in June! 

 

Many thanks to all of you for your support for our project and for the support of our future nurses! 

 

Our nurses from St. Andrew’s will be celebrated at the June Convention where their pictures will be displayed. 

 

 

 

CAN YOU GUESS WHO’S WHO? 

Lindy Player, Teresa Ratliff, Anita Connaker, Laura Bell Stoudemire, Linda 

Bell, Ella Shealy, Greta Robinson, Michelle Galarneau 
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 CELEBRATIONS 

 Jun 1 Brittany Lucas 

 Jun 2 Dana Robinson 

 Jun 2 Bernice Sims 

 Jun 3 Becca Kelly 

 Jun 3 Jonohn Taylor 

 Jun 4 Jamie Lucas 

 Jun 6 Theresa Henry 

 Jun 6 Robert Lunsford 

 Jun 6 June Steadman 

 Jun 6 Renee Tokunaga‑Mulvhil 
   

  Jun 6 Beth Trump 

 un 8 August Potts 

 Jun 9 Frances Sims 

 Jun 10 Susie Derrick 

 Jun 11 Karen Scott 

 Jun 11 Susanne Senn 

 Jun 14 Bailey Derrick 

 Jun 14 Mary Shore 

 Jun 16 Audrey Free 

  Jun 20 Elena Thomasson 

CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES! 
 

HIGH SCHOOL 

Abby Armstrong will graduate from Spring Hill High School and will 

attend Clemson University in the fall. 

 

Jack Egan will graduate from Spring Hill High School and will live in 

Norway for a year to attend school. 

 

Nathan Mullins will graduate from Dreher High School and will begin serving in the US Army in August.  
 

George Schodowski will graduate from Dutch Fork High School and will attend Southern Wesleyan  

University. 

 

COLLEGE 

Kara Bane graduated from Clemson with a degree in Chemical Engineering. She begins her job with  

Siemens Energy in Houston, TX in June.  

 

John Slice graduated from UofSC this year with a bachelor's degree in media arts. He plans to pursue a  

graduate degree and a career in cinematography. 
 

Lindy Player graduated from Anderson University with a degree in Nursing and will begin working at  

Prisma Richland Children’s Hospital in August.  

 

Donna Birdsong graduated from UofSC Honors College in International studies with a minor in sociology 

and is hoping to work in the field of international human rights.  

 

Andrea Erd completed her RN degree from Midlands Technical College School of Nursing and has  

accepted a job at Prisma Health Baptist Hospital.  

 

Garrett Ringer, grandson of Sandra Ringer, graduated from the UofSC with a degree in Criminal Justice, 

and from ROTC as a Second Lieutenant for SC National Guard-Engineer Corps. 

 Jun 25 Donna Ray 

 Jun 27 Bert LaSalle 

 Jun 28 Kaitlin Huffstetler 

 Jun 28 Ligaya Ratcliff 

 Jun 30 Tom Bane 

 Jun 30 Janet Coleman 



 16 

ST. ANDREW’S LUTHERAN CHURCH   JUNE 2022 NEWSLETTER 

 90 OR MORE! WOW! 
DID YOU KNOW that we have ELEVEN people over the age of 90 in the  

congregation?  Can you name them?  Most of them are with us in worship and active 

in activities.  If you can name them, why not consider taking the time to sit down and 

talk with some of them and simply ask them about their memories of the church or 

just their growing up? For instance, our two 90 or older men were both very good 

baseball players.  One pitched in the minors.  Our oldest member originally hails 

from Minnesota. One of the women on this list used to have her pilot’s license and 

flew regularly. These people are treasures. 

 

 

 
We rejoice with Cindy McManus upon the birth 

of her granddaughter, Henrietta Jo, on May 6. 
 
We rejoice with Curtis Amick and  Mary Lynn  

Kemick upon the birth of their granddaughter 
Nova, to Elizabeth and her husband  
Justin, on May 11.  

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

PLEASE JOIN US! 
 
Join your church family in the fellowship hall at 9:30 a.m. on June 26, July 10 and July 24 to have breakfast 
and fellowship between the two worship services. All are welcome! 

CELEBRATIONS 
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PRAYERS AND MEMORIALS 

FRIENDS & RELATIVES 

• Katie, Tom and Theresa Henry’s niece 

• Corbett Anderson, nephew of Amy  

      Vickers and grandchild of Mike and  

       Susan Beeler.       

• Stephen Finger, friend of Jan Bass 

• Sandra Ouzts, sister of Debra Ouzts 

• Ernie Davis, friend of Lee Bowling 

• Jimmy Asbill, son of Shirley Swanson 

• Bonnie Seibert, cousin of Jada Mitchell 

• Sharon Hixon, friend of Vern Free 

• Mike Chase, cousin of Vicky Henderson 

• Frances Dyches, sister of Bobbie Bell 

• Emily Wheeler,  Edna Wheeler’s granddaughter 

• Gregory Dyches, Bobbie Bell’s nephew 

HOMEBOUND 

• Sarah Cook 

• Jackie Darby 

• Sharon Guest 

• Shirley  Sanders 

MEMBERS IN EXTENDED CARE 

• Miller Shealy, Wellmore Assisted Living 

• Adrian Trexler, The Brian Center 

• Mitch Mayer, Lexington Extended Care 

• Jim Chapman, The Heritage at Lowman  

• Vern Free, Generations, Chapin 

• Buddy Lewis, The Blake, Columbia 

• Madalynn Wessinger, Agape Hospice Greystone 

• Shirley Swanson, NHC Lexington 

 

 

 

CONDOLENCES… 

The family and friends of Pete Cox upon his death on 

May 3, 2022 

 

MEMORIALS 

• In memory of Alice Thompson, given by  

      Margie Miles 

• In memory of Anne Chapman Burriss & Grady 
Chapman, III, given by Lula Wilson 

• In memory of Charles Dawkins, given by Steve 
and Pat Blackwell 

• In memory of Charles Dawkins, given by Mary 
Ann Jacobs 

• In honor of Debra Ouzts and Jeanne Thompson, 
given by Evren, Elijah, and Margie 

• In memory of Flo Onley, given by Harry Onley 

• In memory of Pete Cox, given by JG DeHihns,III 

• In honor of Mary DeHihns, given by JG DeHihns, 
III 

• In memory of Pete Cox, given by Barbara Weaver 

• In memory of Pete Cox, given by Barbara and 
Claude Galarneau 

• In memory of Pete Cox, given by George Oxner 

• In memory of Grady Chapman, III and Anne  

      Burriss, given by Sojourner’s Sunday School      

      Class 

• In memory of Charles Dawkins, given by  

      Sojourner’s Sunday School Class 

• In memory of Pete Cox, given by Barbara Jones 
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MINISTRY ASSIGNMENTS 

 June 5 

Lay Assistant: Jay Folk 

Readers: 8:30-Tom Bane 10:30-Kristine Thompson 

Crucifer: Luke Bradley 

Acolyte: Evie Casey 

Council Collections: Georgia Godfrey 

Grounds: Brian Potts, Robert Luther 

Recycling: Layne and Claire Birdsong 

Altar Guild: Joyce Shealy, Stephen Abbott 

8:30 Ushers: Mari Frye, Brian Haley 

10:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong, Curtis Amick 

Counters: Sharon Berger, Anita Murphy 

Flowers: Tracy and Jay Folk 

Nursery: Casey 
 

June  12 

Assisting Minister: Deacon Sandra Holland 

Readers: 8:30-Becca Kelly 10:30-Darrick Williams 

Crucifer: Rebecca LaSalle 

Council Collections: Georgia Godfrey 

Grounds:  Open for Volunteers 

Recycling: Layne and Claire Birdsong 

Altar Guild: Keith Marsh, Jill Areheart 

8:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong 

10:30 Ushers: Mari Frye, Brian Haley 

Counters: Sharon Berger, Bobbie Bell 

Flowers: Susie and Robbie Derrick 

Nursery: Thomasson 
 

June 19 

Lay Assistant: Stephen Abbott 

Readers: 8:30-Theresa Henry 10:30-Anna Berger 

Acolyte: Caroline Varco 

Council Collections: Georgia Godfrey 

Grounds:  Tom Bane, Brian Teusink 

Recycling: Layne and Claire Birdsong 

Altar Guild: Keith Marsh, Jill Areheart 

8:30 Ushers: Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson     

10:30  Ushers: Layne Birdsong, Steve Metze 

Counters: Sharon Berger, Mary Ann Jacobs 

Nursery: Godfrey 
 

 

 

June 26 

Lay Assistant: Phillip Jenkins 

Readers: 8:30-Sharon Berger 10:30-Deborah Slice 

Crucifer: William Cochrane 

Acolyte: William Thomasson 

Council Collections: Georgia Godfrey 

Grounds: Beth Mullins, Jason Godfrey 

Recycling: Layne and Claire Birdsong 

Altar Guild: Keith Marsh, Jill Areheart 

8:30 Ushers: Layne Birdsong,  Curtis Amick 

10:30 Ushers: Robert Luther, Paul Osmundson 

Counters: Bobbie Bell, Susan Beeler 

Flowers: Edie and Joe Casey 

Nursery: Cochrane 
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June 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 1 

 10:30 a.m. 

Lutheran Women 

5:30 p.m. 

Disciples Bible 

Study 

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Rehearsal 

2 

 

 

3 4 

5 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

11:45 a.m. 

New Member 

Lunch 

6 

11:00 a.m. 

Disciples  

Bible Study 

 

7 

 

8 

11:00 a.m.  

Retired and  

Restless  

Bible Study 

 

9 

 

10 11 

12 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

 

13 

 

14 

6:30 p.m. 

Lutheran Men 

 

 

15 

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Rehearsal 

16 

9:00 a.m. 

Youth go to  

Whitewater Rafting 

Center in Charlotte 

11:00 a.m.  

Young at Heart 

7:00 p.m.  

Council Meeting 

17 

8:45 a.m. 

Soup Kitchen 

Washington Street  

Methodist 

7:00 p.m. 

All Booked Up  

Ladies Book Club 

 

18 

19 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Sunday School 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

 

 

 

 

 

20 

 

21 22 

 

23 

 

24 

 

25 

 

26 

8:30 a.m. 

Worship  

9:30 a.m.  

Breakfast 

10:30 a.m. 

Worship  

12:30 p.m.  

Luther League 

Kayaking 

6:00 p.m. 

In the Meantime 

27 

 

 

 

 

28 

7:00 p.m. 

Youth Cookout at PT’s 

house 

29 30   
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St. Andrew’s Lutheran Church 

1416 Broad River Rd. 

Columbia, SC  29210 
 

RETURN SERVICE  

REQUESTED 
 

To Reach Us 
Telephone: 803-772-6034 
Email: officemgr@salutheran.com 
Website: www.salutheran.com 
 
Pastor 
The Rev. John P. Trump 
 
Deacon 
Sandra Holland 
 
Director of Music Ministries 
Jenny Walrath 
 
Choir Director 
Nancy Gibbons 
 
Office Administrator 
Mari Frye 
 
Youth Ministry Associate 
Paige Gibbons 
 
Seminary Intern 
Stephen Abbott 
 
Congregational Council 

President: Anna Berger 

Vice President: Georgia Godfrey 

Secretary: Beth Hutchison 

Treasurer: Judy Venturella  

Financial Secretary: Sharon Berger 

John Bass  

Whanna Bouknight 

Jason Bradley 

Robbie Derrick 

Ingrid Driggers 

Mary Lynn Fulmer 

Brian Teusink 

Darrick Williams 


